Board Meeting Minutes – Villages of Garrison Creek Master Association

Board Meeting, March 23, 2016 – 6pm 
Attending Board Members:  Doug Botimer, Norm Lucarelli, Sam LeFore, Daryl Schreiner, Cassie Siegal
Absent Board Members: Judy Board, Allan Fisher

Guests: Norma Sewell, Ron Hines, Don Coleman, Brandi Hamman, Michele Wollert
The Board Meeting started approximately 6:35pm.  A presentation by Brandi Hamman was made to the Master Board regarding a concern regarding our current CCRs.
Cassie Siegal presented a financial review through February, 2016. The report was accepted and approved by unanimous vote.

Cassie Siegal reported on the Pocket Park budget for 2016 and the concern about the current contracts for each phase and the allocated funds in the 2016 budget.  It will be reviewed and possible adjustments may be needed.
Cassie Siegal reported on the insurance policy change in June of this year.  A meeting will be held on April 8 with Amy Clements, representative from the Community Association Underwriters of America.  We will be finalizing the policy to be presented at the next Master Board Meeting.  
Daryl Schreiner and Norm Lucarelli presented an update on the Clock Tower Circle Property.  It is at the Walla Walla Title Company and we are waiting on signatures from Doug Botimer and Bob Rupar.  

Norm Lucarelli discussed possible issue with the waterfowl in the area.  A suggestion was made to allow for the ponds to grow naturally around the circumference of the ponds.  This will provide an area for the ducks to stay.  
Daryl and Norm presented the Kooskoosie Commons Project for a cost effective way to clean up the dead tree and blackberries on the south side of the creek.  A motion was made for the project work to be done entirely on the south side of the creek and enter from Lyons Park.  The motion was accepted by unanimous vote.
Ron Hines presented out on the Reserve Fund and the plan for 2016.  Projects will be completed within the allocated 2016 budget.
Cassie Siegal presented on activities regarding the Lawn Maintenance Committee.  We are in the process of getting a bid to research if it is cost effective to have one Lawn Maintenance Company in 2017 to cover the whole Association.  

Cassie Siegal presented on the status of the possible CCR/Bylaw changes.  The Master Board will review the homeowner concern. 

Michele Wollert, new homeowner, has been attending various meetings in Walla Walla and College Place to address the concern of pedestrian safety while crossing Myra Road from Garrison Village Way.  It was discussed that a light would not be a top priority for each city and that homeowners will need to cross Myra from the light at Dalles Military Road.    

Adjourned.   
Submitted by 
Cassie Siegal
